

Over Norton parish Council- Minutes

A meeting of the Over Norton Parish Council was held at the Over Norton Village Hall on

Thursday 18th January 2024 at 7.30pm.

The following persons were present: -

Cllr G Pashley, Chairman

Cllr S Llewellyn

Cllr R Harris

Cllr Harrison

Mrs K Llewellyn, Parish Clerk

Minutes

101/24 Agree minutes of the meeting held on 16th November 2023- Approved

102/24 Public participation- None

103/24 Apologies for absence- Cllr Westerman

104/24 Declarations of interest- None

105/24 Matters arising from minutes, 16th November 2023-

Clerk- will Contact Cllr Wilson for an update on the possibility of S106 funding for Parking.

Planning permission was granted for 23/02832/HHD

Over hanging trees have cut.

Solar speed- Clerk will check status of funding request

Precept some money should be earmarked some money for village hall repairs

Clerk to forward email to Over Norton Village hall chair regarding funding

Email louise to thank her for Christmas carols.

106/24 Planning -n23/03314/FUL no objections

107/24 Bins – 2 new bins have been installed 1 will have collection covered but 1 will be paid by pc. Charge will be £8 something a week and was added to the precept/budget as discussed and agreed.

108/24 Solar speed signs

109/24 Finance – payments made

Royal British legion- £60.00 S137 Approved by Cllr Harris

SLCC- £113 Approved by Cllr Harris

Play inspection company (training and annual inspection) £594 Approved by Cllr Harris

Cottsway rent £18

Glen Pashley – Christmas Carol Expenses £26.13

Precept was requested as agreed for £30287

110/24 Play area – Training and annual report done, check who owns the fence.
Rubber buffer missing from gate latch, trip hazard around trampoline (Minor soil shifting from edge as is common), missing bolt caps
All Minor issues that we were told do not need immediate attention. We will keep an eye and look into replacing parts etc

For the moment it has been decided not to fix the table to ground and to monitor if there is a need.

111/24 Correspondence- 20mph sign location given, is there an option to have additional signs (ie children playing, obscured entrance sign)
As previously agreed, all Councillors confirmed they are happy to use the same internal auditor, Lisa Wilkinson, agreeing her fee of £150.

112/24 Any other business-

Street light for the play area has been requested again due to safety concerns. Clerk will gather information for next meeting.

113/24 Date of Next Meeting- 21st March 7.30